Environmental Consultants 2060 Reading Road 513 421-5353
and Contractors Suite 200 www.scsengineers.com
Cincinnati, OH 45202-1497

April 8, 2016
File No. 23212007.04

Ms. Tracy Buchanan

Ohio EPA Southwest District Office
401 East Fifth Street

Dayton, OH 45402-2911

Subject: Saint Bernard Landfill, 2016 Annual Recalibration of CGIs
Dear Ms. Buchanan:

This letter is a supplement to the March 14, 2016 report, documenting the calibration of the
alarm at 433 Bank Avenue on April 7, 2016. As previously reported, on March 4, 2016, the
alarms were calibrated at 5 residences. The alarms in two other residences were calibrated on
March 11, 2016. Another alarm was recalibrated on March 14", The calibration was performed
by Randall Mills of SCS. Field notes for the recalibration are summarized in the table below.
The alarm has a set point of 10,000 ppm (1 percent by volume).

Calibration
Address Approximate CGIl in Sensor Completed | Verification
(Bank Start Time | Operation | Replacement (10,000 Test
Avenue) | Date (p-m.) on Arrival Required ppm) Successful
433 4/7/16 16:35 Yes No Yes Yes

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Sonndall ( 77l }d MM

Randall C. Mills mes J. Walsh, P.E.

Senior Project Scientist Project Director
SCS ENGINEERS SCS ENGINEERS
RCM/IJW

cc John Estep, Mayor, Village of St. Bernard
Nick Schapman, GHD
Chuck DeJonckheere, Hamilton County Health Dept.
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